Minutes of the March 1, 2023 board meeting of the Evening Garden Club (EGC)

The meeting convened at the Imagine Coffee House with Janet Magedanz presiding. Also attending were Hanne Niederhausen, Heather Emberson, Karen Hopson, Harriet Plumley, Gayle Parrish, Melissa Cowan (guest), Nancy Sarpola, and Nancy Mandel.

Minutes:  Motion passed to approve the minutes of the January 30, 2023 Board Meeting.

Treasurer’s Report: A motion passed to accept the treasurer’s report.  The club has a balance of $13,202.49.

Homegrown National Park: There is a need for a new chair for this project.  Cathy Kerr is planning to step down.  Janet will speak with Cathy regarding where we go from here.

Nominating Committee Report:  It was reported that Kathleen Rochester and the other Nominating Committee Members are continuing the search for a co-secretary.  There have been no volunteers to this point.  

New Name Tag Volunteer:  Catherine Whiting has sent out an email requesting a volunteer to take over the job of keeping nametags up to date and bringing them to meetings.  

EGC Grants:  The Grants Committee has begun the process of gathering applications for grants.   The web page has been updated to include the application. The deadline to apply is March 20.

Dues Report:  The 2023 dues report is still being processed.  Janet is waiting to update the Trumpetvine list until it is complete.

Fund Raising Committee Report:  Heather Emberson reported that the committee which includes Heather, Kathleen Rochester, Cathy Kerr, Star Heilman and Ruby Moon met and came up with a list of ideas.  They have discussed another Fall Bulb sale.  They are pursuing the idea of participating in the Spring Garden Festival this year.  We still have a $45 deposit with the organization that runs the festival which will make our participation inexpensive.  Members will be asked to donate used garden items and price them for sale themselves.  We may also be able to sell left over plants from the Master Gardener sale and garden books that are left over from the Friends of the Library sale.  

Good Turn Project:  Melissa stated that there was a good turnout for the first work day in February.  The beds were cleaned out and plans are being developed.  Melissa talked to business owners adjacent to the beds about their responsibility to help maintain this area.  The city has a discretionary fund that may have up to $500 available to the group for expenses.  Melissa also applied for a green grant from the city and is awaiting a response.  The city money will be used before the money in the Garden Club’s Linda Rettig fund.  

Book Gathering Group:  Nancy Mandel reported that the book club groups are meeting every other month and that anybody who is interested is welcome.  She sent out an email to that effect.

EGC website: Gayle Parrish has reviewed the website and proposed some changes.  She would like to make it easy for any one who accesses the website to find information on how to join wherever they are on the website.  She submitted a written report of other possible changes which is attached.  

EGC Scholarship:  Heather Emberson reported that any donations the EGC made to the Claire Hanley scholarship would be put in a fund with other garden clubs in the state.  The Board voted not to fund the scholarship this year as we did not budget for it but to consider budgeting $800 next year.

Lifetime Members Conversation:  There was a discussion of what kind of criteria to use to make someone a lifetime member.  Heather Emberson, Nancy Sarpola and Ann Schroeder will meet next week to discuss the criteria and try to find out if the club must pay dues to the district and state for these non-paying members.  

Members at large:  There was a discussion about whether members at large are expected to commit to accepting positions as officers.  The consensus was that they do not need to commit to future responsibilities as officers.  

Programming requests:    Nancy Mandel asked about sharing the time at the May meeting for a presentation about tomatoes.  Janet agreed to talk to Darren Morgan at Shonnards.  That led to a discussion of the 2021 survey in which some members had requested programming related to floral design and crafts.   Janet said she would pursue creation of a Craft Committee.   
   
Submitted by Nancy Sarpola, co-secretary 
